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Thank you Mr President,
Greece would like to welcome the delegation of Canada to the 30th session of the UPR Working Group. 
We would like to express our profound appreciation for the significant steps made in the human girths field especially those to tackle violence against women and to achieve gender equality. To this end, we particularly commend the appointment of an equally gender-balanced cabinet by the Canadian government in 2015. We would also like to welcome all the measures taken, with the view of achieving equality and non-discrimination for indigenous peoples. To this end, it is highly commendable the announcement of the Federal Government of Canada of its full support to the UN Declaration of the Rights of Indigenous Peoples   
Greece would like to submit the following recommendations:
1. That Canada expedites the process to ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment and the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities

2. That Canada continue its efforts in order to improve healthcare and education for indigenous children, also by ensuring the allocation of adequate funds 
We would like to seize this opportunity to wish to the Delegation of Canada all the best in implementing the recommendations they will receive today.
I thank you
